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Date/Dyddiad 21 May 2018 

Ask for/Gofynwch am M Matthews 

Telephone/Rhif ffôn 01446 709727 

Fax/Ffacs  

e-mail/e-bost MMatthews@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk 

Your Ref/Eich Cyf  

My Ref/Cyf MM/LLANC 

 
 
 

To: Parents Carers and Guardians of children attending Llancarfan Primary School; 
Headteacher, Staff and Governing Body of Llancarfan Primary School;  
Prescribed Consultees 

 
Dear Consultee, 
 
Proposal to reconfigure primary provision in the Western Vale by; 

 Creating a new 210 place primary school building with a 48 part time place 
nursery class for Llancarfan Primary School in Rhoose.  

 Transferring staff and pupils from the existing Llancarfan Primary School 
building into the new school building. 

 Changing the age range of Llancarfan Primary School from 4 – 11 years to 3 – 11 
years 

 
In March 2018, the Council launched a new consultation aimed at taking a holistic view of 
primary school provision in the Western Vale. The aim of the consultation was to inform the 
community about the school re-organisation proposal being put forward to build a new 210 
place school building for Llancarfan Primary School, with the addition of 48 part time nursery 
places which would be located in Rhoose, and to seek feedback on this proposal. 
 
Members of the community raised a number of important concerns regarding the impact to 
their local areas, as well as raising additional questions about the proposal, while seeking to 
ensure their views were understood.  
 
As a result of feedback, the Council has felt it is important to include greater detail in the 
consultation document and to provide stakeholders the opportunity to consider this in within a 
new consultation timeline. 

 
I enclose a copy of the consultation document that describes our proposal and explains how 
you can respond. The consultation period runs from 21 May 2018 to 9 July 2018. 
 
Public drop in sessions have been arranged as part of the consultation as follows 

Drop in session Wednesday 20th June 2018 
9.00am – 11.00am 
3.00pm – 7.00pm 

Llancarfan Primary School 

Drop in session Friday 22nd June 2018 
3.00pm – 6.00pm 

Celtic Way Community 
Centre, Celtic Way, Rhoose 

 
The document is available to view on line at  
www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk/westernvalereconfiguration   
 
If you have any queries, please contact Mike Matthews on 01446 709727 or e-mail at 
MMatthews@valeofglamorgan.gov.uk 
 
Yours sincerely,  
Lisa Lewis 
Operational Manager 
Strategy and Resources 

The Vale of Glamorgan Council 
Learning and Skills  

Civic Offices, Holton Road, Barry CF63 4RU 
Telephone: (01446) 700111 

www.valeofglamorgan.gov.uk 

 

Cyngor Bro Morgannwg 
Dysgu a Sgiliau 

Swyddfeydd Dinesig, Heol Holton, Y Barri CF63 4RU 
Rhif ffôn: (01446) 700111 

www.bromorgannwg.gov.uk 
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